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Technical Memorandum 
To: Debbie Kinsinger, Kinsinger Environmental Consulting  

From: Marc Mizuta, STC Traffic 

Date: September 16, 2015 

Re: Sight Distance Analysis for Corona TTM 36864 

The following technical memorandum has been prepared to evaluate the intersection sight 
distance for the proposed driveway (Pops Way) associated with the Tentative Tract Map (TTM) 
36864 project.  Copies of the current site plan depicting the sight distance line at the project 
driveway and City’s Street Standard are contained in the Appendix. 
 

Project Location 

The TTM 36864 project is located on the south side of Corona Avenue just west of I-15 in the City of 
Corona, CA.  Figure 1 illustrates the location of the project site.   

Figure 1: Project Site 

 

Sight Distance 

Field sight distance measurements were measured at the proposed project driveway location along 
Corona Avenue to estimate if the project will provide adequate sight distance in both directions along 
Corona Avenue.  The sight distance criteria was based on the City’s Intersection Sight Distance 
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Standard Plan 119.  The line of sight measurements were obtained from the point 10 feet back from the 
curb and two feet from the centerline of Pops Way as shown in Appendix A, Figure 1 (Conceptual 
Grading).  The criteria shown in Appendix A, Figure 2 (City of Corona Intersection Sight Distance, 
Standard Plan 119), illustrates the standard 10-foot offset from the curb.  The two-foot distance from 
the centerline is based on specific comments provided by the City shown in Appendix A, Figure 3 (Line 
of Sight Sketch).  Based on a posted 35 mph speed limit sign in the vicinity of the proposed project 
driveway, a 385-foot stopping sight distance would be required in both directions.  
 
Field measurements were obtained on December 4, 2014 and indicated a sight distance of 
approximately 470 feet to the west and 400 feet to the east.  Figure 2 provides views from the 
approximate project driveway location.  It should be noted that while conducting the field 
measurements, City trucks were parked near the project site to attend to some recent flooding issues.  
Although the trucks somewhat blocked the view to the west, a clear line of sight to the center of Corona 
Avenue was provided.   
 
Figure 2: Views from Project Driveway 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Conclusion 

Based on the criteria outlined in the City’s Intersection Sight Distance Standard Plan 119, the sight 
distance at the project driveway in both directions exceed the 385-foot requirement.  Also, in order to 
keep a clear line of sight at the project driveway, all plants and shrubs should be limited to 30 inches in 
height and “NO PARKING ANY TIME” signs shall be installed on the east side of Pops Way and on the 
south side of Corona Avenue every 150 feet.  
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APPENDIX A 
 

Figure 1: Site Plan 

Figure 2: City’s Street Standard 

Figure 3: City’s Comments 
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